

## VILLAGE OF BYESVILLE

Office of the Village Administrator

## **Press Release**

Date: August 17, 2016

Subject: Cumberland Bulk Water Facility

Questions: Contact Brennan Dudley 740-685-0800 EXT 1001

The Village of Byesville in cooperation with the Village of Cumberland is pleased to announce the opening of a bulk water facility in the Village of Cumberland.

This facility aims to provide an option to residents that do not have access to a municipal water supply; and therefore are required to "haul water" to meet their everyday needs.

The facility is located on Mill Street adjacent to the Cumberland Village Hall. The facility operates automatically and does not require onsite personnel; therefore water can be dispensed 24 hours a day 7 days a week.

The machine is similar to a car wash and accepts both quarters and paper currency. The unit will dispense water at a rate of 1 penny a gallon, and can fill a 300 gallon tank in less than 5 minutes.

Byesville and Cumberland have maintained a working relationship since 2008; with Byesville providing Cumberland residents with water since 2011.

"I am pleased with the cooperative effort and relationship that is maintained between Byesville and Cumberland. Projects like this demonstrate the ability for government to work together in order to provide a critical service to the people" said Byesville Village Administrator Brennan Dudley

> 221 E. Main Ave PO Box 8 Byesville, OH 43723

ille, OH 43723 EMAIL

PHONE 740-685-0800 ext. 1001 FAX 740-685-8633

bdudley@byesvilleoh.gov